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Term 1 Week 4 

What’s On

Zone 
Swimming Carnival

Thursday 27 Feb

Easter Hat Parade
Wednesday 9 April

P&C Colour Fun Run
Friday 11 April
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From the Principal's Desk

Welcome back to Term 1 at Coolongolook Public School! What an exciting time it is to have all the

children back at school, ready for a fantastic year of learning, growth, and fun. It’s been wonderful

to see how well all students have settled back into school life, reconnecting with friends and

engaging enthusiastically in their learning.

A special welcome to our new Kindergarten students—Neve, Evan, Aidan, and Alearah—who are adjusting

beautifully to school life. We are so proud of how well they’ve settled into their routines and embraced the new

adventure.

We’re also thrilled to welcome Taya, Liam, and Hazel to our school community. We are incredibly lucky to have

them join us, and we know they will bring so much positivity and enthusiasm to our classrooms.

This year, we are delighted to welcome back our dedicated staff. Mrs. Donnelly will continue teaching on

Monday, Wednesday, and Thursday, while Mr. Martyn will teach on Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, and Friday.

Mrs. Loveday will return to the front office on Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, and Friday, with no office staff on

Wednesdays. Mrs. Everingham will continue her fantastic classroom support from Monday to Friday, and we’re

excited to have Jake Martyn back to lead music and other enriching activities.

In Term 1, we will also be trialling a new approach to teaching both of our classes. Mr. Martyn will teach

Reading and Spelling across Kindergarten to Year 6, Mrs. Donnelly will teach Writing for the same classes, and I

will focus on Mathematics for all students. In the afternoons, Mr. Martyn will teach afternoon subjects for K-2

students, while Mrs. Donnelly and I will share the teaching of afternoon activities for students in Years 3-6. This

new approach allows us to share our expertise and provide the best learning opportunities for all students.

We would like to extend our gratitude to the P&C committee and all the parents who have attended our two

meetings this year. A huge congratulations to our new executive members: Peter (President), Elle (Vice

President), Jules (Treasurer), and Rebecca (Secretary). We also want to congratulate Michelle, Jen, Amanda,

Barbora, and Theresa for joining our committee. There are exciting activities planned, so keep an eye out for

upcoming events like the Colour Fun Run and the ANZAC Dawn Service at our school.

Additionally, we are excited to announce the construction of a new pathway that will be built over the coming

months, linking the school to the township of Coolongolook. The cement walkway will extend from the school

to the corner of Lombard and King Street, providing a safer and more accessible route for students and

families.

We invite all parents and caregivers to attend our Parent Information Session on Wednesday, 19th March,

starting at 4:30 pm. This is a fantastic opportunity for teachers to discuss timetables, learning activities, and

other classroom events. It will also provide parents with a chance to ask any questions they may have and

engage with their child’s education.

A quick reminder: during Term 1, all students are required to wear school hats in the playground to ensure

they’re sun-safe. Please make sure hats are packed each day so our students can enjoy their time outside.

We are all looking forward to another wonderful year at Coolongolook PS, and I can’t wait to work along side

everyone in the months ahead!

Jason Tindall

Teaching Principal



AUSSIE OF THE 
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C O N G R A T U L A T I O N S  

 Alearah and Liam for fitting well into

classroom routine.

Lily for leadership of others.

Justin for adjusting to the 3-6 classroom.

Lennox, Eden, Cale, Liliana, Natalie,

and Charlette for representing the

school at the Small School Swimming

Carnival.

 

o 



It has been a busy first three weeks of the school term. 

3-6 welcome Taya and Hazel to our class and

Coolongolook Public School.

We have been settling into our new working groups K-6

Math with Mr. Tindall, Spelling and Reading with Mr.

Martyn, and Writing with Mrs. Donnelly. Jake is here for

music and Mrs. Donnelly is teaching PDHPE, Art and HSIE.

We have been revising our core values of Respect, Safe

and Switched On and what these values look like, sound

like and feel like in our school.

We hope that we will all work together to make

Coolongolook PS a great term. We are looking forward to

a productive Term 1

Mrs Donnelly

In the Classroom



Welcome Back to School!
We’re already in Week 4 of the 2025 School Year, but it’s not too late to welcome
everyone “back to school.” It’s so good to see many new faces and new families this
year—a very special welcome to you all.

A huge thank you to Amanda Samuel (Charlette’s mum) for all her efforts as P&C President last
year. Her leadership led the team to some pretty significant achievements for a small school.
Also, a big thank you to Johnie Crowfoot (Cale’s mum) for her contribution as Secretary and
coordinator of some of our fundraising activities last year. Although other responsibilities will
take a lot of your time this year, we hope you will both continue to support the team and
participate in P&C activities.

The P&C held our AGM on Monday, February 10, to elect office holders for this year and to start
planning how we can best support the school program in 2025. Peter Dunne (Toby’s dad) was
elected President, Elena Calvoli (Lily’s mum) Vice President, Rebecca Chapman (Hazel & Liam’s
mum) Secretary, Jules Collins (Eden & Lennox’s mum) was re-elected as Treasurer, and Dewi
“Dee” Sari (Toby’s mum) took on the role of Canteen Manager. We had a follow-up meeting a
couple of days ago, and Jen Tearle (Taya and Alearah’s mum) and Teresa Chapeyama
(Paisley’s mum) were accepted as committee members.  All of us have busy lives, but we’ll do
our very best. It’s all about our kids, so we encourage each of the school parents/carers to
support the P&C as much as possible.

The P&C got right down to business for this current term. Firstly, we want to get the Canteen up
and running as soon as possible. Canteen lunch will be available on Thursdays, so order forms
will go home on Fridays and will need to be back at the school, with payment made, either in
cash or by bank transfer, by Tuesday of each week. Meals will be $8.00 each this year. Order
forms will also be posted on the “Cool School Parents and Carers” Facebook group. Keep an eye
out for those order forms, and please support the Canteen. If you need to be added to the
group, please let us know and we’ll get it sorted.

Secondly, on the last day of this school term, Friday, April 11, we will have a Colour Fun Run.
Barbora Michalidesova (Evan’s mum) is coordinating that activity for us. Information about how
to support the event will be sent out in the next 2-3 weeks. Last year everyone had lots of
colourful fun, and some very welcome funds were raised for the school. This year, our
fundraising aim is to assist with the replacement of the cover over the sandpit.
Finally, the ANZAC Dawn service at the school. Although this event occurs during school holidays,
it is well supported and appreciated by the community. There will be a need for assistance in
setting up and packing down all the equipment. You’ll need to set your alarms for an early start
on that day.

Peter Dunne
 Coolongolook P&C President













Our school bus operator Busways is reminding all road users, parents, and students to ‘be bus

aware’ as part of Transport for NSW’s Bus Safety Week campaign, running Feb 17 - 23.

Part of the ‘Be Bus Aware’ campaign, Bus Safety Week sees Governments, bus operators, and

emergency services raise awareness about the importance of being safe in and around buses

and spread the message to ‘Be Bus Aware’.

Busways Managing Director Byron Rowe said motorists need to be aware that buses are large

and heavy vehicles that cannot stop quickly. 

“When a bus is forced to brake heavily it can cause passengers to be thrown around inside the

bus,” he said. “During Bus Safety Week we are educating the community to give buses room

and not pull out in front of them. We all have a part to play in bus safety, whether you’re a

pedestrian, motorist or bus passenger.” 

Bus Safety Week provides a timely reminder to parents to have a talk with their children about

bus safety; to motorists when giving way to buses; to pedestrians to make sure they are alert

of their surroundings; and to cyclists to ensure they can see where buses are. 

The ‘Be Bus Aware’ campaign has been developed with input from Bus NSW, NSW Police and

Transport for NSW

Bus safety week reminds all road users to ‘Be Bus Aware’








